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Bill Number:
HB 274 HCS  
Subject:  
AN ACT relating to the funding and operation of local jails and making an appropriation therefore. 


Sponsor(s):   D. Graham, W. Hall, M. Cherry, J. Comer Jr, J. Higdon, D. Keene, Ji. Lee, C. Meade, R. Mobley, S. Riggs, T. Shelton 
Introduction Date:01/10/06
Assignment Date:
     
Due Date:
     
Text of Legislation:  

Create new sections of KRS Chapter 441 to establish per diem rates for state prisoners held in local jails; provide additional allocations to local jails for the care of prisoners; provide enhanced funding for the medical care of prisoners; appropriate funds for catastrophic medical expenses; reimburse counties for 50% of the per diem rate for prisoners receiving time served credit for time served in local jails; provide that "all life safety jails" be closed on or before July 1, 2009, and require the state to assume responsibility for all prisoners beginning July 1, 2010; amend KRS 441.245 to increase the minimum salary for jailers and provide for an annual salary adjustment.

HB 274 - AMENDMENTS

HCS/LM/CI - Establish per diem rates to be paid for state prisoners for fiscal years 2007and 2008.



Summary Impact -- Indicate affected service levels, workloads, staff and program areas (describe any coordination issues with other state/external agencies or groups): 

The proposed House Committee Substitution will increase the per diem amount for jails in each year of the biennium.  This legislation would have a significant fiscal impact on the Department of Corrections.  At this time the Department is compiling a study to determine a course of action as to ensuring the future of the jail system.  It is estimated that the study results will be available in two years. 

Fiscal Impact -- Also include increased/decreased administrative cost and whether new fund sources would be required (identify fund sources, and GOPM staff person consulted): 
The fiscal impact would be dramatic increase for the State and the Department of Corrections.  

The per diem rate would be increased $2 a day per inmate ($32.51) for fiscal year 2006-2007.  The current per diem is $30.51 which was increase in 2005 legislative session.  The rate would be increased again an additional $2 a day per inmate ($34.51) for fiscal year 2007-2008.  If the population of the jails stayed at current levels (approximately 5,700) there would be an increase of money spent on per diem of $4,161,000.00 for the first year.  The second year it would increase $8,322,000.00 over current spending.  It would be an increase of $12,483,000.00 for the biennium. This does not take into account any possible increase in the population of state inmates in jails. Any increase could raise the amount of funding needed significantly.

NOTE:  In all cases, consideration should be given to the cumulative impact of all bills that increase the felon population or that impose new obligations on the Department of Corrections

Will Administrative Regulations be required or will existing regulations need revision?    

Yes  

No
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